TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD SPECIAL EMERGENCY MEETING

SEPTEMBER 28th, 2010


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Emergency Meeting on Wednesday, September 14th, 2010 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.


Roll Call:  

Mark D’Agostino – present





Thomas Dewhirst – present





Christopher Flynn – present





Johanna Shafer – present






Virginia Stern – present


The Special Meeting was called to approve the estimate from TCBR (Town, County Bridge Repair Co.) to repair the Shelley Hill Road Bridge and to have this emergency work started as soon as possible.


The following resolution was read by Town Clerk Bell: 

RESOLUTION #22 OF 2011

EMERGENCY REPAIR WORK FOR SHELLY HILL ROAD 

AS A RESULT OF CULVERT AND BRIDGE DAMAGE FROM 

TROPICAL STORMS IRENE AND LEE
WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has among its road inventory Shelly Hill Road in the Town of Stanford, County of Dutchess, and State of New York, which is a Town Road, and 

WHEREAS, the natural disasters of Tropical Storms Irene and Lee in August and September 2011 have inflicted damage on the Town of Stanford, and in particular the bridge or culvert crossing for Shelly Hill Road, washing it out and making the road impassable due to erosion, water damage and loss of the culvert and bridge, which must be replaced, and

WHEREAS, the State of New York, and Governor Andrew M. Cuomo, have declared the areas affected by Hurricane Irene and Lee to have suffered greatly from such natural disasters, and there is the need to take emergency action to repair such bridges, culverts, and traveled ways to restore access and travel along such roads, and has along with the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation (the DEC) waived the requirements for permits to allow for quick rebuilding (Governor's release dated August 30, 2011), and 

WHEREAS, due to the emergencies and damage, and the need to perform the work as soon as possible to restore the road, and with winter weather ahead, the Town of Stanford has no time to formally bid out the emergency work, or receive multiple bids or quotes, and the Town Highway Department has secured the bid and services of TCBR, pursuant to the letter dated September 23, 2011, which can install the box culvert, headwalls footings and wing walls, as outline in such letter, which can be completed before winter sets in, and is under the NYS guidelines for prevailing wage, and

WHEREAS, the Highway Superintendent is recommending the acceptance of this bid, and for the Town to award the bid, and to recover from FEMA or any other Federal, State or local agency for such disaster relief or claim for reimbursement of the cost.

NOW, BE IT RESOLVED, BY THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF STANFORD, as follows:

1. The Town Board hereby determines that the bridge and culvert repair on Shelly Hill Road is an emergency, and waives the requirements of formal bids for the work due to the emergency nature of the repair, to reopen the road.

2. That the bid of TCBR dated September 23, 2011 for $94,000.00 as is set forth therein for the work for the culvert replacement is accepted as stated, provided that TCBR file a statement of compliance with prevailing wage, and to have TCBR agree to the soil test for the bridge footings at their expense.

3. That the Town shall pay for the cost of the repair out of the Town Highway Contingency funds. 

4. That the Town Highway Department shall apply for all reimbursement for such repair as is possible under FEMA, or other Federal, State or Local programs. Such funds, when and if received, shall replace the funds used for the project.

5. The Town Highway Department will notify the DEC of the intended action, however it shall not have to apply for a permit, pursuant to the Governor's release, for the work to be done in the stream.
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On September 28, 2011, at a special meeting of the Town Board duly called and noticed, a motion was made by Town Board Supervisor Virginia Stern, and seconded by Town Board Member Johanna Shafer, to approve this resolution. 

A Roll Call vote was held, as follows:  

Town Board Member Christopher Flynn voted: yes




Town Board Member Mark D'Agostino voted:  abstained


                        Town Board Member Thomas Dewhirst voted: yes



                        Town Board Member Johanna Shafer voted:
yes

                        Supervisor Virginia Stern voted: yes

The Resolution was passed by the affirmative vote of four of the five members of the Town Board and thereby adopted.

Councilman D’Agostino brought up another matter for the Board to discuss, the receipt of letters for the Ethics Committee.  After discussion, a motion was made by Mark D’Agostino that if Attorney for the Town, William Bogle, approves, the letter received by the Ethics Committee on 9/12/11 be released to the Town Board only.  Thomas Dewhirst seconded the motion.  Additional discussion followed.  A Roll Call Vote was then held:

Mark D’Agostino – yes




Thomas Dewhirst – yes




Chris Flynn – abstained




Johanna Shafer – yes




Virginia Stern – no

Motion carried with the affirmative votes of three of the five Town Board members.

With no other business to attend to, a motion to adjourn this Special Emergency Meeting at 8:00 PM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.   








Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell 








Town Clerk   

